
 

MEETING DATE:   March 31, 2021 

 

AGENDA ITEM: Discuss and consider submitting a TEA 
waiver for the CPR instruction 
requirement for seniors graduating 2021  

 
State law (TEC §28.0023) requires school districts and open-enrollment charter schools to provide 
instruction in cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) to students in grades 7 through 12, and students must 
receive the instruction at least once before graduating from high school. If seniors in 2020-2021 have not 
received the required instruction in CPR, a school district may request a waiver of the requirement from 
the Commissioner. GISD Administration is requesting permission to submit a waiver for seniors who 
have not received the required instruction. 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: I move that the board approve the application for the 

TEA waiver for required CPR instruction for seniors 
graduating 2021.  

 

 

 

 

Dr. Jerry Gibson     Dr. Annette Scott 
Superintendent    Assistant Superintendent for  
      Curriculum & Instruction    
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